
 

Stoneferry Primary School 

September Newsletter—Week 4 

2019 

 Every week I write this newsletter, it seems like time seems to be moving faster and faster,    

however, I feel that is more down to all of the things which happen in a week at school. This week 

all of our clubs have now begun and it has been great to see so many children taking part in an 

after school or lunch time activity. This week we have welcomed Miss Tock to school and she has 

already made a big impression on the children and will be contacting parents soon, to inform you 

of a number of coffee mornings that she has organised, which we hope to see you at.  

Enjoy the weekend.  
Mr Raw, Head of School 

  Harvest Festival—Donations 

This year we will be supporting Emmaus. This is a  

local organisation which work with homeless people 

to give them shelter and an opportunity to learn 

practical skills in the hope of rebuilding their lives. 

In order to do so they need the support of the com-

munity to provide:Tea, Coffee, Sugar, Cereals, Tu-

na, Tinned Pies, Tinned Tomatoes, Tinned Vegeta-

bles, Corned Beef, Beans, Spaghetti, Shampoo, 

Shower Gel and Deodorant. The charity organisers 

will deliver an assembly for the children and I hope 

we can forge a lasting relationship with them. 

 

 

Diversity Week  

During the week commencing 7th October, the 

children will be taking a break from their cur-

rent topics to explore one of the biggest events 

in Hull’s calendar—Hull Fair. The children will 

learn about Romani communities as well as the 

fair which has shaped this time of year for hun-

dreds of years. All the classes will design and 

write about a new ride of their design as part of 

a school competition and we will be inviting 

parents in on Friday 11th October to read the 

children’s work in the school hall. We really 

hope the children enjoy their work and reflect 

on how special the fair really is. 

Upcoming dates 

2nd  Oct - Movie Night 

7th Oct - Harvest Festival 

7th Oct - Diversity Week 

 

Constellation Trust - A Night of a Thousand Stars Event 

On Wednesday night I was lucky enough to be present at the first Constellation Trust, Night of a 

Thousand Stars event at the Bonus Arena in Hull. The event recognised the efforts from across all 

7 of the Trust’s primary schools and brought children from each school together for a really       

special night. As the event continues, we hope more and more children will experience the oppor-

tunity to take part. During the evening, along with the presentation of certificates the audience was 

treated to singing from the Trust choir, who sang two wonderful songs, a dance act from Sirius 

West Academy and also a spectacular performance from Oliver Twist involving dancing and     

acting. Credit to all of the children who took part in the event for their superb behaviour and a 

huge thank you to all parents who attended. From the parents I have been able to speak to, you 

really enjoyed the night and were incredibly proud of your children. 

Class 5 Assembly  

On Wednesday 9th October we will be holding our 

first class assembly of the year. The children will 

be presenting information about their current topic 

as well as singing, reading poetry and   hopefully 

demonstrating what confident performers they are 

and building their self-esteem and confidence as a 

result. We hope to see as many parents from 

Year 5 there to enjoy the occasion. 

Reminders  

In order to update our records and ensure we 

have the most up to date information on which 

to contact parents, we have this week sent all 

parents a letter asking for your most recent 

contact details. 

If you have yet to do so, we would greatly     

appreciate it if these forms could be returned to 

the school office as soon as possible so that 

we can enter all of your information into our 

systems. Thank you 

Movie night tickets on 

sale from the school 

office for £1 


